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AM NO. 11-257 (C.26)

MEMO TO: City Council

FROM

DATE:

: John Marchione, Mayor

December 6, 2011

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF CASCADE WATER ALLIANCE AMENDED AND

18

I11.

RESTATED INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT
RECOMMENDED ACTION:

Authorize the Mayor to execute the “Cascade Water Alliance Amended and Restated
Interlocal Contract,” as approved by the Cascade Board on October 26, 2011.

DEPARTMENT CONTACT PERSONS:

Bill Campbell, Director of Public Works 425-556-2733
Ron Grant, Assistant Public Works Director/City Engineer 425-556-2742
Scott Thomasson, Water/Wastewater Engineering Manager 425-556-2829
DESCRIPTION:

Cascade Water Alliance (“Cascade™) and its members have been discussing issues
regarding how the current allocation of water supply costs are affecting the members of
Cascade and how the increases of Cascade’s rates and charges may not seem to be fair to
some of the members. Several discussions have been held to resolve this issue and the
attached Interlocal Contract is the amended version proposed for approval.

The City Council approved the original Cascade Water Alliance (CWA) Interlocal
Contract on November 1, 1999, Amendments to the Interlocal Contract were made in
2002 and 2004.

Previously, when it appeared that Cascade was about to exceed the first supply agreement
with Seattle, temporary supply agreements with Tacoma and Seattle were approved by
Cascade. The cost for this supply is being charged to the members through Cascade’s
Demand Share Charge. This water that was purchased to meet projected growth by the
members is being paid for by the existing users; however, since growth is significantly
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lower than projected and existing users are using less water, the agencies that were
projected to have a lot of growth (Sammamish Plateau Water and Sewer District and the
City of Issaquah) may not be paying a fair share for the water that was purchased to
provide for their projected growth.

The significant drop in growth has also affected the distribution of costs among the
members. Principal and interest payments for debt had been planned to be funded by
revenues from connection charges paid by growth. Connection charge revenue is now
lower than the annual debt payments. The rest of the debt payment is being paid from
demand share charges which again distributes costs to the current users.

Cascade’s plan to reallocate costs among the members and address the cash flow issues
for debt consists of three actions. The first action is to remove the current contractual
limit on dues. This shifts some of the costs currently being paid based on consumption to
costs paid based on the number of customers in an agency. This has an effect of
increasing the pavments to Cascade for independent supply members such as Redmond,
Sammamish Plateau, and [ssaquah.

The second action is to assign minimum purchase requirements to Sammamish Plateau
and Issaquah. This creates a larger total demand that makes the rate for each demand
share smaller. This would increase the costs to Sammamish Plateau and [ssaquah while
lowering the costs to the other members.

The third action is to add additional restrictions on the number of connection charge
credits that can be redeemed during a calendar year. Currently Redmond is able to use a
total of 1,603 supply credits that were granted as part of its membership due to the
construction of Well No. 4. Redmond is allowed o use credits for up to 50% of its
annual connection charges, and staff makes sure Redmond does not use more credits than
connections within the Well Service Area. In both 2009 and 2010, Redmond redeemed
222 credits creating $1,333,110 of revenue for the two years. Cascade is proposing that
1,250 connections be paid each year from the total Cascade membership before any
credits could be used. Credits could be used for all connections after the yearly
minimum. This restriction would affect Redmond the most of any member of Cascade.
Redmond could lose the opportunity of $600,000 a year in revenue until the economy
rebounds and construction of new buildings resumes. Cascade has adopted a program
where they would buy back credits at a 60% discount but a decision to have the credits
bought back would need to be made by the end of the year.

The Planning and Public Works Committee was briefed on this proposal at their
October 20, 2011, meeting.






